RECOMMENDATIONS
OF

DEPUTY CONSERVATOR OF FORESTS-NORTH GOA FOREST DIVISION

Four laning of existing Goa Karnataka border —Panaji Goa section of NH-4A from km

97.00 to Km 153.075 in the State of Goa on BOT ( Toll) basis under NHDolll

( Anmod to Panaji Section)

Since the requirement of Forest land is bare minimum and the project being site specific with no

alternate available, in larger public interest, the diversion of 31.53 ha of Forest area is

recommended to the user agency with following conditions:

1.

That the User Agency shall save those trees which are falling in the vacant
spaces to be created in between Main Highway and service road on either side
of this project and also in the median area wherever possible.

The user agency shall diligently construct the proposed under passes and over
pass for safe animal passage.

The user agency shall reconstruct all the civil structures which are falling in the
alignment of the high way extension.

Appropriate provision for the existing Forest Check Post at Mollem shall be kept
in the proposed Toll Plaza complex in Sy. No 12 and 21 of Mollem Village
Dharbandora Taluka.

For the safety of wildlife and education of commuters on animal movements, 100
wild animal crossing signages be installed by user agency along the proposed
highway.

In order to better equip the executive forest protection staff of Collem and Ponda
Range for forest and wildlife management activities, in the proposed diversion
Forest area, the user agency shall provide 2 Four Wheelers (4WD) and 5 motor

cycles.

Dy. Conservator of Fprests
North Goa Division
Ponda-Goa.

Date: 29/04/2019

Place: Ponda - Goa



